

P.O. Box 429 577 Bay Road Hamilton, MA 01936 Phone Fax Web site

(978) 468-5599 (978) 468-2682 http://www.hamiltonma.gov

December 17, 2024

Hamilton Planning Board Chairperson Marnie Crouch Temporary Town Hall at Patton Homestead 650 Asbury St. Hamilton, MA

Subject: Authority to represent the town during Site Plan Review

Ms. Crouch,

I am writing this letter on behalf of the Hamilton Select Board, which voted on Monday, December 16, 2024, to confirm that Raymond Brunet, in his capacity as Fire Chief of the Hamilton Fire Department, is an authorized representative of the Select Board and the town with regard to the proposed project to construct an exhibition garage for the Town of Hamilton's Antique Model T Fire Engine on land in front of the Hamilton Public Safety Building.

The proposed project received the overwhelming support of the Community Preservation Committee, as well as the Select Board and the Finance and Advisory Committee prior to a vote at last year's Town Meeting to award the funds needed to complete the project. The replacement of the garage that originally housed the Model T Fire Engine, which was removed to construct the public safety building now more than 17 years ago, has been a long standing goal of the Fire Department and based on the vote at Town Meeting we hope to see it completed soon.

Similarly, Recreation Director Sean Timmons, who is working with Director of Public Works Tim Olson and the Friends of the Patton Homestead, is authorized to represent the Select Board and the town with regard to the proposed pavilion at the rear of the town's property at Patton Homestead at 650 Asbury Sreet.

If you should have any further questions, please contact the Town Manager's Office.

Caroline Beaulieu

est regards

Chair, Hamilton Select Board